Engineer of 2020 Committee Minutes

April 24, 2009

1:00 – 2:00 pm

POTR Fu Room #234
Present:  Peter Meckl, James Barany, Diane Beaudoin, Jon Fricker, Robert Hanneman, Dale Harris, Michael Harris, Stephen Hoffmann, Mark Johnson, James Jones, Martin Okos, Carolyn Percifield, Robert Proctor, David Radcliffe, Marc Williams, Carla Zoltowski, Linda Higgins and Marsha Shafer - Recorders.

The meeting was called to order by Peter at 1:05 pm.  He started by reporting that WFYI Public Radio, in collaboration with the College of Engineering, is hosting the second installment of the Global Challenges radio series, addressing energy needs and environmental protection.  “Sustainability” is available on the internet at http://www.engineeringimpact.org.
Approve Minutes – Motion made to accept the minutes by Diane Beaudoin, seconded by Carolyn Percifield and passed by voice vote with no opposition.
Summary of “Engineer of the Future 2.0 Workshop” at Olin College:  
Peter Meckl felt the workshop at Olin College was a good one.  Karan Watson from Texas A & M spoke about “Accelerating the Advancement of Engineering Education.”  Woodie Flowers, emeritus professor of MIT and co-founder of FIRST, gave the kickoff speech, challenging instructors to abandon lectures in favor of project-based learning.   Peter passed around an Olin College Course Catalog and some Olin brochures that he brought back from his trip.  He did sign the “Transformation Proclamation” since it did not obligate Purdue in any way.
Update on Engineer of 2020 Strategic Planning Team:  

Peter Meckl and Diane Beaudoin are co-captains for the Engineer of 2020 curriculum.  They are working to integrate 2020 into curricula and design processes.  At this time, they are considering people outside of Purdue who have done this type of work at their schools to get their expertise.  Diane said they plan to use the Engineer of 2020 Committee as a sounding board for Purdue.  By October 2009, they will present a roadmap to the Engineering Advisory Council of what the implementation plan will be for our college.

Update on 2009 Workshop Planning:   

In the morning:  Steve Hoffmann has been contacting speakers for the workshop.  Scott Matthews is checking his schedule to see if he is available.  Steve has contacted others by e-mail who are interested but still developing their schedules.  He has been focusing on speakers representing the environmental area and is still accepting suggestions for whom to invite.  Donna Riley (Associate Professor of Engineering at Smith College, teaching in the Environmental Science and Policy Program) could speak on the societal implications of technology.  She will be here on sabbatical for the fall term.  Peter offered the name of Benjamin Linder as another possibility.  Dr. Linder, Associate Professor of Mechanical Engineering at Olin College, teaches sustainable design.
Peter asked for other considerations for speakers and the question of Ethics came up as a possible topic.  Mike Harris offered someone from Stanford; he will look up the name and e-mail that to Peter as a fallback.  Jim Jones suggested someone from politics or the public side of the topic.  Peter felt Scott Matthews might fill that idea and we might encourage him to speak on that matter.  Carolyn Percifield wondered whether we had looked outside the US.  Peter said we were not restricted to the US.  Any suggestions will be welcomed for names of speakers from outside the U.S.

Luncheon speaker:  Allen Soyster was considered.  He is the current division director of NSF, but will be leaving the position in June.  Jim Barany had offered to contact Allen to discuss with him someone who we might contact to speak at our workshop.  David Radcliffe felt that people would not be interested in Allen since he is on his way out and the replacement would not have his/her feet on the ground yet.  We should make sure this is the direction we want to go before we contact him.  Woodie Flowers could bring some really radical discussion and is a good speaker.

Peter asked for a vote on Woodie Flowers.  A show of hands was positive.  Peter will call Woodie first and then see who else might be recommended by Allen Soyster.  Carolyn Percifield suggested Rita Colwell, former Director of NSF who will be joining the Deans’ Advisory Council.  Peter asked for suggestions of any other areas for speakers – industry or other.
The goal for a luncheon speaker would be someone who is engaging, an attractor with an interesting topic that may or may not be relevant to the rest of the workshop; perhaps something relevant to the theme of broader education, but not necessarily to sustainability.  Woodie Flowers could address engineering education and ideas of how we could go forward.  Carolyn Percifield suggested the person who started microfinancing as another intriguing speaker.
Carolyn Percifield mentioned that Alan Weisman, author of “The World Without Us”, could be a possible luncheon speaker.  The committee could pre-read the book and be prepared for him.  He considers what might happen to the earth if mankind stopped existing – would it replenish itself?
For the afternoon:  Consider someone from “Engineers Without Borders” – the water project might be something to feature.  There is a new student organization called “Engineers for Sustainable Design”.  Try to bring to bear groups with information on this topic.  Peter requested that any schools with students or organizations working in this area let him know of them.  We should include posters from various student organizations during the lunch session.  Jim mentioned “Engineering Public Policy” as a topic to consider.  Mike asked how we might bring aerospace and electrical engineering into this discussion.  The topic of alternate fuels for jet engines is a tie-in due to issues of the bio-fuel jelling because it is too cold in higher altitudes.  Dale suggested the topic of disposable conductors and creating conductors out of other disposable materials.
Finalize 2009 Workshop Agenda: 

To experience a possible exercise for the workshop, Post-it notes and markers were made available at this meeting.  Peter had members write down short notes and phrases about problems/needs of the current engineering education status here at Purdue, at least 3-4 thoughts.  Peter would like to use this exercise in the workshop this fall.  The thoughts were collected and will be organized according to topics.
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